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detriments.  All factors, which may be relevant to the proposal will be considered 
including the cumulative effects thereof; among those are conservation, economics, 
aesthetics, general environmental concerns, wetlands, historic properties, fish and 
wildlife values, flood hazards, flood plain values, land use, navigation, shoreline erosion 
and accretion, recreation, water supply and conservation, water quality, energy needs, 
safety, food and fiber production, mineral needs, considerations of property ownership 
and in general, the needs and welfare of the people. 
 
    Consideration of Public Comments:  The Corps is soliciting comments from the 
public; federal, state, and local agencies and officials; Native American Tribes; and 
other interested parties in order to consider and evaluate the impacts of this proposed 
activity.  Any comments received will be considered by the Corps to determine whether 
to issue, modify, condition or deny a permit for this proposal.  To make this decision, 
comments are used to assess impacts on endangered species, historic properties, 
water quality, general environmental effects, and the other public interest factors listed 
above.  Comments are used in the preparation of an Environmental Assessment and/or 
an Environmental Impact Statement pursuant to the National Environmental Policy Act.  
Comments are also used to determine the need for a public hearing and to determine 
the overall public interest of the proposed activity. 
 
    Application of Section 404(b)(1) Guidelines:  The proposed activity involves the 
discharge of dredged or fill material into the waters of the United States.  The Savannah 
District's evaluation of the impact of the activity on the public interest will include 
application of the guidelines promulgated by the EPA Administrator, under the authority 
of Section 404(b) of the Clean Water Act. 
 
    Public Hearing:  Any person may request, in writing, within the comment period 
specified in this notice, that a public hearing be held to consider this application for a 
Department of the Army permit.  Requests for public hearings shall state, with 
particularity, the reasons for requesting a public hearing.  The decision whether to hold 
a public hearing is at the discretion of the District Engineer, or his designated appointee, 
based on the need for additional substantial information necessary in evaluating the 
proposed project. 
 
    Public Meetings:  Public Meetings will be held at locations in the State of Georgia. 
The locations, dates, and times of Public Meetings will be provided by separate public 
notice and will also be posted on our website.  Notice of public meetings will be 
provided no later than 30 days before the date of the 1st meeting, to allow sufficient 
advance notice.  General locations under consideration include metro Atlanta, metro 
Savannah, and a location near the project area.  No registration will be required to 
attend.  The purpose of these meetings is to allow the public opportunity to review and 
provide comments on the proposed project.  
 
    Comment Period:  Anyone wishing to comment on this application for a Department 
of the Army permit should submit comments by email to:  


